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HEADTEACHER’S UPDATE 

Dear Parents and Carers,  
We are very proud to report to you that as part of Stevenage Sporting Futures programme, Roebuck 
Academy was nominated for four Sporting Awards this year. Roebuck’s Sporting team spent a lovely 
evening at Nobel Secondary School alongside other nominees from Stevenage Schools at the annual 
awards ceremony. Mr Downie won the ‘highly commended award’ for Primary Sports Coordinator of the 
year. Roebuck Academy won the ‘highly commended’ Sports Primary School of the year. Lois in year 6 was 
also ‘highly commended’ for Primary Sports Leader of the year. Mrs McGregor and Mrs Chapman were also 
nominated for the ‘couldn’t do without’ Section of the awards. I am so proud of the sporting team here at the 
school and the lengths that they go to ensure that a rich and wide range of sports are delivered at the 
school. Thank You! 
We are also very proud of Thomas Alleyne’s, Mr Lewis and the staff team for winning the Sports Secondary 
School of the year alongside Anne Wellings being highly commended as Secondary Sports coordinator of 
the year. 
 
A BIG Well done is also provided to Year 4 who provided all of the nominees and judges with an energetic 
and enthusiastic performance of Saturday night fever!  
 
 

                     
 

 
 

   
 Roebuck Academy 

 
Newsletter: July 2018 

 
 

 



SPORTS DAY 
Well done to all of the children that took part in the KS1 and KS2 Sports day. Thank you also to so many 
parents and carers who were able to join us. It was a great day and all of the children did brilliantly in their 
events. Well done to Dragon House who won the sports day trophy this year and well done to the following 
Houses for winning our other awards:  
Determination – Phoenix 
Respect – Gryphon  
Teamwork – Pegasus  
Myself and the teaching staff were so very proud of how well all of the children performed as well as their 
amazing attitudes. Appreciation and gratitude is extended to our wonderful sports leaders, Year 9 and 11 
children from Thomas Alleyne who made our day extra special. Many thanks as well to the Sport’s Team at 
Roebuck who include Mr Downie, Mr Mari, Mr Steadman and Mr Moran. You organised our sports day 
extremely well. Thank you! 
 

EYFS SPORTS DAY 
The EYFS sports day was a great success. The children showed true team spirit, cheering each other on 
and supporting each other very well. They participated in a range of activities and races. A huge thank you 
to all of the adults who came to support the children and stayed to enjoy lunch with us. Another huge thank 
you must also go to Mr Downie and Mr Moran for organising such a great event.  
 

            
 

 

TRANSITION MORNINGS 
Transition mornings will take place between Monday 9th July and Wednesday 11th July. Please take your 
child to their own classroom as usual as they will be registered with their current teacher.  
 

School Dinner, Swimming Money and Current Year 5 Kingswood 
We still have a few families who owe money for school dinners, swimming lessons and Kingswood. This 
debt must be paid by the end of term. If you need to check your balance to ensure debt is paid, please just 
ask at the office. 
 

Scooters and Bikes 
It is great that many children are coming to school on their scooters and bikes. However, it is dangerous 
when children are riding or scooting on school pathways and grounds. Please encourage your child to walk 
through the school grounds and leave their scooters and bikes in the bike parks. Thank you for your support 
in this issue – we really do not want any more near close misses with children or adults!  
 

 

SCHOOL COUNCIL – MRS HOWARD – SUMMER FETE 
A HUGE thank you to the RSA who organised yet another successful fete this year.  The sun shone as 
families of the school and the local community alike joined together to help raise valuable funds for our 
school. The RSA pulled out all the stops as a last minute change of plans meant that all hands on deck were 
needed. What a fantastic job they did as we saw tombola's, inflatable fun, soft play, BBQ, bar, teacher 
stocks, coconut shy, splat the rat to name a few of the attractions that were there. Thank you to everyone 
that helped organise and support this event. A massive £1840 was raised - Fantastic news!! 
 

 



    

   
 

     
 
 

TERM DATES 2018/19 
Please note the last few term dates for the summer term are published on our website. Please keep abreast 
of these dates and times so that you do not miss any important events at the school.   
 

STAFF NEWS  
Sadly we said goodbye to Mrs Maddren and Mrs Butcher at the end of the year. Both ladies have been at 
Roebuck for many years with Mrs Maddren serving 23 years and Mrs Butcher 24. Both ladies will be retiring 
and we wish them a very happy retirement.  
 

ONLINE SAFETY 

Thank you to all the children who entered the on line safety badge competition. School council have 
selected a winner. The entries were all of a high standard and it was a difficult choice. Thank you to 
Mrs Prosser and the school council for judging. The winner will be announced in Friday's assembly. The 
design will be made into badges to be worn by our on line safety leaders. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



WELCOME - Teaching Support  
We welcome Mrs Heritage, Mrs Mills, Miss Pinnegar and Mrs Hashami to the teaching support team. We 
hope you will join with us to make them all feel welcome.  We also welcome Mrs Johnson who will be 
replacing Mrs Maddren as our Attendance, Pastoral and Behaviour officer at the school. 
 

DREAMCATCHER – Mr McPartland 
Wow! What an amazing Dream Catcher assembly we had on Thursday 28th June! We were joined by 
Stephen McPartland who you will all know as the local MP for Stevenage.   
Stephen discussed how he had chosen to work in politics and gave us some words of inspiration. He also 
shared with the children about his experiences in the House of Commons. He described to the children how 
you can feel the vibration go through your body when BIG BEN sounds. His personal moto is, ‘Shoot for the 
moon. Even if you miss, you’ll land among the stars’. He spoke to the children about how he had 
campaigned to become an MP as well as his life-long dream to become a football player for Liverpool FC or 
an astronaut. The children were all impressed with Stephen, especially his confidence at speaking to them 
on their own level.  
If you would like to come in and speak to our children as part of a dream catcher assembly, please get in 
touch with Ms Young.  
Thank you to everybody who has helped make Dream Catcher assemblies so enjoyable and inspiring this 
year. 

 

 
 
 

THANK YOU 
We would like to thank Mr Ellwood and Wyevale Garden Centre (Codicote) for their generous donation of a 
polytunnel. Eco club and the rest of the school will benefit from this and will now be able to grow even more 
plants in the coming year. 

 
      

 

PHONICS 
A couple of weeks ago our Year 1 children had to complete the national Phonics Screening Check. All of the 
children tried really hard and showed a very positive attitude. We are very proud of them and thank you to 
those parents who have been practising letter sounds and blends with their children at home – it’s made a 
huge difference. The results will be included in your child’s end of year report.  
 
 

 

WHOLE SCHOOL SCIENCE WEEK 
What an engaging and exciting Science week we had at Roebuck. All classes took part in a week of science 
lessons. Thank you to staff and pupils from Thomas Allyene and Barnwell Secondary school for delivering 
fun-filled workshops and assemblies. Trotts Hill joined Year 2 for an Arts day where they spent the day 
finding out about food chains. This information was then used to create a wonderful piece of art work which 
we have displayed in the school corridor.  We were also visited by the author of Hello trees, Kate Bretherton. 
She worked with KS1 and EYFS to name and identify trees in our school grounds. Please see 
www.hellotrees.co.uk if you would like to find out more. Year 4 visited Airbus and Year 5 and 6 visited and 
used the science labs at Barnwell School.  
Thank you to all the children who brought in science experiments. They were amazing to see. Thank you to 
parents for their support and for providing generous donations for Shepreth Hedgehog hospital and 
Pancreatic awareness.  
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SCHOOL DINNER PAYMENTS 

As of Wednesday 5th September 2018 ALL dinner money MUST BE PAID FOR IN ADVANCE. Please make 
sure that any outstanding balance at present is also cleared by Friday 20th July if not before.  
Whilst any money is owing on a school dinner account you must send your child in with a packed lunch or 
collect them and take them home and provide their lunch there.  
 
Thank you very much to those parents who do pay on time and adhere to the rules.  
 
 


